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Attachment VI 

   

 

Additional Information and Resources to Ensure 

Accurate and Complete Reporting of ETA Required Reports 

 

 

The impact of the pandemic on the UI system has resulted in some states experiencing technical 

challenges leading to untimely filing and/or inaccurate reporting of the ETA required reports. 

The states’ SQSP Narrative is required to include actions planned to address this issue and 

ensure appropriate reporting in FY 2025. States are also required to correct any inaccuracies in 

previously transmitted reports to ensure accurate data is reported. 

 

Additionally, states with inaccurate and/or incomplete reporting on all ETA 227 series of reports 

(Overpayment Detection and Recovery Activities), and the 902P report (Pandemic 

Unemployment Assistance) must report their plans to correct the reporting issues in the IAP, 

specifically regarding Section C. Overpayment Activity and Administration (all activity EXCEPT 

for Identity Theft) and Section D. Overpayment Activity Related to Identity (ID) Theft.  

 

States must also continue to ensure accurate financial transaction information is reported on the 

ETA 2112 Financial Transaction Summary Report. Ongoing activity associated with the various 

CARES Act programs must be reported on the appropriate lines of the ETA 2112 report and 

recoveries must be broken out by relevant program. Prior reports should be revised to ensure 

accuracy including cases where comingled recoveries may have been reported under lines not 

associated with a specific program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




